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THINGS FRANCISCAN 
 

At the recent Provincial Chapter of the Franciscans of the Holy Spir-
it Province, which includes Australia, Fr Paul Smith ofm (OB) was re
-elected as Provincial Minister for the next three years. 
 

At the same Chapter, Fr Ken Cafe ofm was elected to the Definitory 
(Provincial Council). Fr Ken played a prominent teaching role at Padua in the establish-
ment of the Career Training Course (C.T.C) in the 1970s. Fr Andy Granc ofm, who has 
conducted retreats for the boys and inservice for teachers, was also elected at the same 
Provincial Chapter. 
 

Chris Fitzpatrick, who has been involved at Padua both as student and teacher 
began his Noviciate  in the Franciscan Order in August. The Noviciate  for Australian en-
trants to the friars is currently in the United States. 

WHERE ARE THEY NOW 
 

Damian Pilat - after graduating from QUT with a Bachelor of Business and HR de-
gree, has been working in Mumbai, and is now in  Shanghai with Robert Walters PLC 
as Head of Supply Chain, Procurement, Engineering and Operations . He represented 
Australia in 2004 in the FIFA Futsal World Cup in Taiwan. 
 

Luke Cross now lives in  Sydney and works with Westpac. He had spent three 
years in France playing Rugby League. He is married and has one son, Remy. 
 

Nathan Sandwell has spent the last five years in Dubai, and is now in Hong 
Kong as a Senior Associate with Herbert Smith. He was married last August. 
His brother Nicholas was married last year at Little Flower Church, Kedron to-
Christina McCormick. 

“Whe re  t he re  i s  l o ve  and  w isdom the re  i s  ne i t he r   

f ea r  no r  i gno ranc e ”   St  F ranc i s  o f  Ass i s i  

 



 

RECENT WEDDINGS: 
 
Fr John recently officiated at the following weddings:- 
Pasquale Avolio to Nikita Hobbs at Little Flower Church, 
Kedron 
Nicholas Serra to Leanne Howard at St. Brigid's Church, 
Red Hill 
Albertus De Graff to Emma 
Spring at Little Flower Church, Ked-
ron 

Work commenced in January 13 on one of the largest 
building projects undertaken at Padua College in 
preparation for the inclusion of Year 7 students into 
secondary schooling.  The new buildings will be situ-
ated on land in Jardine St and will include an alternate 
major entry into the College.  The project involves the 
construction of two multi-story buildings to house our 
science, art, music and drama classrooms as well as 
a new uniform shop and some staff facilities.   Once 
the buildings have been completed, the current sci-
ence, art and drama rooms will be refurbished and 
converted to other uses.   Of particular note is the 
conversion of the existing Science Labs 3 and 4 into a 

new Pastoral Care Centre.  The new buildings are be-
ing constructed by WATPAC Special Services and are 
due for completion by late January 14.   Whilst the 
new buildings are fully air conditioned, environmental 
aspects have been addressed in the design.  The 
buildings include rain water catchment and storage for 
90,000 litres of water which will be used for toilets and 
gardens, a 54 KW solar power station, the inclusion of 
LED lighting in some areas and a bio-treatment basin 
for storm water runoff.   

WEDDINGS 
If you have any infor-
mation about forthcoming 
nuptials of old boys, 
please let us know. 

Peter Franklin 

Facilities Manager 

New Buildings Update 



In 2010 changes were made to the Old Boys’ electronic da-
tabase at the College. There were a number of issues with 
this and, in talking with some Old Boys, it seems that some 
names and details have been lost. It is important that the 
database is as accurate and comprehensive as possible to 
keep all Old Boys informed. If you are talking to any fellow 
Old Boy, please ask them if they are still receiving emails 
notifying them of events and the Newsletters. If they re-

ceived emails in years gone by and no longer receive 
emails, please encourage them to get in touch with the 

College by email, oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au or by tele-
phone 07 3857 9999. 

 

Important  
Information 

 Old Boys’ 
Database 

Academic Assembly August 2013 

Bulletin article by Bob Out 

The students were witness to a modern part of the Fran-

ciscan Intellectual Tradition when they listened to Mr Mi-

chael Stevens, an Old Boy of the College. Michael was 

our guest at the Academic Assembly, at which he deliv-
ered an address about his current academic life, as well 

as his fond memories at Padua.  Below is a summary of 

Michael’s professional experiences to date. It is gratifying to know that Padua has 
played a part in what Michael has achieved. 

 

‘Michael is currently completing a PhD in the development and implementation of 
automatic control software for implantable rotary biventricular assist devices 

(heart pumps). The objective is to make these pumps ‘smarter’ by improving their 

sensitivity to the needs of the human body.’ 
He has a  Bachelor of Engineering (Medical):  
First Class Honours and is currently a Doctor of Philosophy (PhD) Candidate . 

Old Boy Presents  
Academic Excellence 

Awards 



There was no slowing down at Padua College at the end of Term 
2. It was a week of great celebration for the College. The College 
was honoured to be the recipient of the Queensland Community 
Foundation Award and we celebrated the Feast of St Anthony. The 
College was pleased to welcome six of our 1963 Seniors.  As well 
as this, Mr Wayne Swan, Federal Member for Lilley, former Deputy 
Prime Minister and Treasurer held a press conference in the Padua 
Library to discuss education policy.   
To mark the end of Philanthropy Week (17-21 June 2013), 
Queensland’s corporate and non-profit sectors gathered at the 
Brisbane Hilton.  Philanthropy Week 2013 was organised by the 
Queensland Community Foundation (QCF) to raise awareness of 
philanthropy by honouring those who make an outstanding contri-
bution to the community.  Padua College was nominated for one 
of the awards and both Michael O’Brien, Vice Rector Formation, 
and Barry Keegan, College Business Manager, represented the 
College at this function. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Padua College should be very proud of its philanthropic pursuits. 

The College was the first school in Australia to commit to the 

Work and Welcome project which assists refugees and migrants. 

We are also a major contributor to the Little Kings Movement and 

we have a strong connection to the St Vincent de Paul charity. Our 

success is due to the many great efforts of staff, the students and 

the wider Padua Community. Because of this, the College was 

awarded the CORPORATE PHILANTHROPIST (COMMUNITY) OF 

THE YEAR.  This is a significant achievement and a testament to 

our dedication to St Francis’ Peace Prayer it is in giving that we 

receive.   

Mr Michael O’Brien receiving the Corporate 
Philanthropist of the Year Award 

From the  

Bulletin 



REUNION 
CLASS OF 

1998  

I wasn't sure what to expect from the class of '98 Paduan 15 year reunion. The pro-
spect of catching up with old friends – many of whom I hadn’t spoken to in fifteen 
years, was exciting. Would we recognise one another? What would the inevitable 
question be “what are you doing with yourself?”reveal? Some will no doubt be 
married? Some will have kids - possibly back at this school? Some will own their 
own business? Endless possibilities. 
 
We gathered at the College and probably not surprisingly, recognised one another 
immediately. There were hugs, handshakes and laughter. “Good to see you” ech-
oed throughout the lawns in front of the school. All the above questions tumbled 
over each other as we tried to catch up on the years. Ben Lowrie then took us on a 
tour of the grounds. It provided a chance to reminisce. Memories came flooding 
back: that’s where we used to play handball  - now it’s a fully equipped sports hall, 
over there’s where we first heard of Pythagoras’s Theorem – now a revamped fully 
equipped classroom. We were all impressed to see the developments and to wit-
ness the expansion of Padua into the 21st century with such style and characteris-
tic determination.  
 
We all spoke of how grateful we were to be part of such a well-rounded school 
with its balanced focus on Academia, Sport, Music, extra-curricular activity and the 
spiritual development of its pupils.  
 
From the school we headed to the Hamilton Hotel. The atmosphere was energised. 
The synergies were evident. We had steak and beers and caught up on life over the 
past fifteen years. Lots had changed but in other ways, the essentials were still in 
place. It was interesting to see how each of us had grown physically and emotion-
ally over the years – how we’d navigated our dreams and weathered the inevitable 
storms. In true Padua spirit, the camaraderie was intact. Business cards and mobile 
contacts were exchanged.  
 
I had a wonderful time and look forward to the 20 year reunion. A big thanks goes 
to Daniel Gordon for organising the event.  

 
Danny Procopis 
College Captain - 
1998 



Padua Race Day 



 

Peter Stark recently resigned from Padua's Board of Directors. In one sense, 
this brings to an end Peter's long association with the College. He was enrolled in the 
second year of Padua's foundation in 1957, and graduated as a Senior in 1964. Dur-
ing his time at Padua he was the worthy recipient of a number of awards, including 
the Provincial-Minister's Cup for Leadership, and Sportsman of the Year. 
 
Six years after graduation, he returned as a teacher in the Primary campus, and was 
there for eleven years. During this time Peter was a  very active and enthusiastic 
member of the Old Boys Association. After Padua, Peter taught at three local Catholic 
Primary schools, St Finbar's, St Anthony's and was Principal at St Dympna’s. 
 
Peter's three sons were all enrolled at Padua, and the first of his grand sons  
began in Year 5 at Padua this year. 

Peter Stark  

(OB 1964)  

retires from  
Board of Padua  

College Ltd 



REUNION 

Yr 10 – 81 

Yr 11 – 82 

Yr 12 – 83  

 

 



 

 

OLD BOYS’ WEEKEND 



FOTH 
Business Directory 

 

 

 

About our Community Business Directory Initiative 
Connecting the Community 

Now in its fifth year, the combined schools FOTH Community Business Directory provides a unique opportunity for businesses to 

promote themselves directly to the Franciscan Community. The Franciscan Community consists of Padua College, St Anthony's 

Primary School and Mt Alvernia College, and their surrounding community and businesses.  

We encourage parents, friends, supporters and of course Old Boys of Padua College to use this directory whenever they are in need 

of a builder, electrician, hairdresser, painter or any services required. In supporting each other in this way, the FOTH Community 

Business Directory will grow, and strengthen our community in a very real and practical way. 

Advertising in the FOTH Community Business Directory shows your support for Padua College and the local Kedron Franciscan 

community. It also provides great exposure for your business to the Community in a targeted marketing approach that ensures the 

audience is receptive to your values.  

Further to the above, for 2014 we are expanding the marketing and advertising opportunities for the Directory. We are incorporat-

ing a Facebook page, ramping up our e-Newsletters, adding e-Newsletter sign up features to various applications, developing 

LinkedIn integration to the online Directory and expanding our network reach to a wider community. On top of this, we will be 

holding a Launch Event at St Anthony's Primary School on Thursday 31 October; we would love for all the Padua College Old 

Boys to be involved in this fantastic networking event. 

 

PC Graphic Art will be managing all FOTH Directory bookings and payments on behalf of Padua College (and the FOTH Schools). 

To make a booking or for more information, please contact PC Graphic Art at forthdirectory@pcgraphicart.com.au, call 07 3358 

4654 or visit the FOTH Directory website http://fothdirectory.com.au. 

mailto:forthdirectory@pcgraphicart.com.au
http://fothdirectory.com.au/


Date Claimer 
 

 

 

Reunion 

 

Class of 1973 

 
40th School Reunion  

FRIDAY 22th November  
Further details to be advised.  

Contact:  Peter McCabe -  

Work 312 42 069 or  

email : 

pmccabe @abm.net.au  

to register your  

interest  



 

Recognise  

anyone? 

1973 Paduan 



 

Are you 

mentioned? 

1973 Paduan 



 

Were you in 

this team? 

1983 Paduan 



Old Boys on staff at Padua 

College 2013 



Sons of Old 

Boys 2013 

Anthony Briggs  

(OB 2012) 

Receiving a 2013 QUT 

Dean's Scholars Award  



Padua College, 

from the air,in 

1946,  prior to it  

being a College. 

(Courtesy of Greg 

Lavey, 

Teacher 

Geography  

Department) 



What happening 
around the 
school? 
North West News 

1 May 2013 

Australian Space Design Competition Team—Go Padua—off to America! 



What happening 
around the 
school? 
Taken from the Bulletin Newsletter article by 

Michael O’Brien, Vice  Rector Formation 

HAD A  
REUNION?  

 

 

TELL US 
HOW IT 
WAS.. 

Email Fr John - 

JBoyd-

Boland@padua.qld.edu.au or  

admin@padua.qld.edu.au 

 

Courtesy of Paul Guy from News Ltd  

St Anthony’s Feast Day and 50 Year Old Boy Reunion 
 
On the last day of Term 2 we celebrated our College Patron’s 
Day with mass and assembly. Unfortunately, due to the in-
clement weather on the day the Padua Dash scheduled for 
after lunch had to be postponed. Our special guests on that 
day were 6 members of the first Graduating Class of 1963. 
This year these men celebrate 50 years since leaving school. 
The Old Boys had a wonderful day returning to their Alma 
Mater and were astonished at the progress and changes that 
have occurred since they were here as students. Their visit 
was a great connection for all of us to the traditions and his-
tory of our College. 



What happening 
around the 
school? 

Email 

Fr John 

- 

JBoyd-

Bo-

2013 Senior Class with Padua College Inaugural Graduates celebrating their 50th Reunion 



 

World Record—
Longest Team BBQ  
Proceeds  to MND 

 

Paul Mansfield & 

Craig Nicholson, 

(Teachers) & Trent 

Palmer (former  staff) 

supported by staff and 

students of Padua 

College. 



Where are they 
now? 
Taken from  press release  

Mumbai, 20 August 2011 - The Leela Palaces, 

Hotels and Resorts  

 

 

Graham Grant 

 
OB  1989 

The Leela Palaces, Hotels and Resorts proudly announced the appointment of Gra-
ham A. Grant as general manager of The Leela Palace Udaipur, a stunning, 
lakeside retreat located in romantic and magical Rajasthan.  
 
Grant has almost two decades of international experience with leading hotels of the 
world, including four years with Hayman, Great Barrier Reef, an award-winning icon-
ic Australian resort. His experience in various positions across different hotel cate-
gories from operational and business planning to hotel renovation and refurbish-
ment has been honed after years in the industry. Among other accolades, he was 
awarded the Supreme Excellence Award Winner by the Gold Coast Tourism Bureau.  
 
Grant began his career as a trainee in the 
Front Office with Sheraton Ayers Rock Hotel 
in Ayers Rock. Subsequently, he worked in 
various capacities at some of the leading 
Australian destinations including Sheraton 
Mirage Port Douglas Resort, Hyatt Regency 
Sanctuary Cove, Explorers Inn Hotel, Bris-
bane; Sheraton Grand Hotel & Spa, Edin-
burgh; Carlton Crest Hotel, Brisbane and 
Palazzo Versace, Gold Coast.  
       



Where are they 
now? 
Courtesy of Peter Franklin 

Facilities Manager, 

Padua College 

 

 

Jarrod Franklin 

 
OB  1997 

Jarrod  Franklin (OB 97), graduated from Sheffield Uni recently as a doctor.  He will 
be spending the next two years at Northwick Park Hospital, Harrow in northwest 
Greater London. 
  
Dr Jarrod Franklin BSc PhD MBChB 



Where are they 
now? 
Courier Mail Article 

May 27 2013 

 

 

Joshua Anthony &  

Peter Anderson 

 
OB s 2007 



Where are they 
now? 
North West News 

28 May 2013 

 

 

Luke Spiteri 

 
OB  2006 



Where are they 
now? 
Weekend Australian 

September 14-15 2013 

 

 

Daniel Gaudiello 

(OB 1997) 

Daniel Gaudiello plays the Prince in the Australian Ballet 

Production of Cinderalla 



What happening 
around the 
school? 
New Building works 2013 

Jardine Street 

 

 

 

The two new buildings will accommodate the following: 

 6 new Science laboratories and 1 Science Demonstration room 

 2 Art rooms and an Art Outdoor Prac room 

 2 Music rooms 

 1 Drama room 

 1 Film & TV room and 1 digital lab 

 Uniform shop 

 Student amenities 

 Additional staff rooms 


